
 

 
 
 July 18, 2022 
 

COMMERCIAL LINES NOTICE NO. 152 
 

CAR Commercial Rates Placed on File Effective November 1, 2022 
SERFF Tracking Number: CARI-133101346  

  
 

On July 15, 2022, the Division of Insurance placed on file the Commercial Automobile Insurance 
Manual Rates applicable to commercial policies with effective dates of November 1, 2022 and subsequent 
that are ceded to CAR.  In addition, the corresponding CAR Commercial Automobile Insurance Manual 
Rules, Rate Pages, and Experience Rating Plan have also been approved.   

 
The approved rates incorporate changes from the original filing to variable expenses included in 

the base rates for all non-zone rated classifications.   Please refer to the Implementation Instructions for a 
detailed list of changes.   

 
The Commercial Automobile Insurance Manual Rules, Rates, Experience Rating Plan, and 

Implementation Instructions are available on the Manuals page of CAR’s website.  
 
 
 
 

 TIMOTHY GALLIGAN 
 Director of Actuarial and Statistical Services 

 


